CANON CITY GEOLOGY CLUB

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

March 12, 2018

United Methodist Fellowship Hall Canon City, CO

The meeting was called to order by President Curtis Eulert There were 55 people attending the business meeting and 68 present for the presentation.

Recognize New Members and Guests: Pam Pierce, Ann and Kelsey Guill, Gary and Irene Shoe, Katie Sleboda, and Gary Kaszynski.

There were 2 guests present.

Minutes of previous meeting: minutes of our membership meetings are posted on our website.

Treasurer's report:

Ann reported balances of \$3,995.18 in the checking account, \$3,382.93 in the savings account, \$1,661.70 in the New Hope checking account, and \$65.00 in cash for a total in all accounts of \$9,104.81. The scholarship fund, which is part of the savings account, has a total year to date of \$1,663.00.

There is a total of 43 individual memberships and 51 family memberships for a total of 153 members.

Programs:

Jennifer Gerring reported on our next program by Bob Hickey, volunteer geologist with the Parks and Wildlife Department who will talk about the geology of the Big Horn Sheep Canyon.

Field Trip Committee Report:

We still need to find a room for Bob Carnein's Mineral ID class in April. May will begin our outdoor field trips with a trip to Wellsville Gold Panning field - Sunday, May 13th (Mother's Day)

Members were given a list of the classes and field trips for the remainder of the year. A survey was passed around asking people to rate our usual field trips.

NHAC Report:

Members who want to help clean up will need to sign up with Ray. He will let everyone know the dates as we get closer to summer.

Pebble Pups Report:

There were 18 students at the last meeting.

Misc:

Cynthia reminded the club about the Home Show on the 16th and 17th.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly McInis, Secretary